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MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 10TH JANUARY 2023
Present
Cllr G Shepherd (Chairman)

Cllr B Whitehead (Vice Chairman)
Cllr J Brudenell
Cllr D Chapman

Cllr D Stratton
Cllr Richard Ormston

J MacNamara (Clerk)
B Jones 
1 Member of the Public

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.
	1.5.23
	
	To receive and note apologies for absence
There were apologies received from:-
Cllr Tom Jones

	
	
	

	2.5.23
	
	To receive ‘Declarations of Interest’ in items on the agenda
The Chairman advised that as we discussed items under discussion of the Village Plan Members should be mindful if they had any declarable interests.

	
	
	

	3.5.23
	
	To approve the minutes of the meeting held on: 

The Minutes of the meeting held on the 8th November 2022 were approved.



	4.5.23
5.5.23

6.5.23


	
	Matters Arising

There were no matters arising.

Correspondence

The Clerk reported that there was no correspondence.

Parish Clerk Appointment 

The Chairman reported that the Appointments Panel had met at the end of November and interviewed two applicants for the position of Clerk.

Following the panel meeting the panel offered the position to Bethan Jones.

Cllr Shepherd welcomed Bethan to the meeting and asked the full Council to approve the appointment.

On being put to the vote the motion to approve Ms Jones as Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer was carried unanimously.

Cllr Shepherd thanked Ms Jones for accepting the position and the Council looked forward to working with her. 

Cllr Shepherd said he would have more to say about the outgoing Clerk at the end of the meeting.

Village Survey
Cllr Shepherd reported that the Sub Committee established by the Parish Council had met to discuss the proposed questionnaire.

It was agreed that the survey would include:

A paragraph on achievements of the current Village Plan

An assessment of the realistic expectations of the new Village Plan given funding constraints and

That the survey should be simplistic, but realistic.

It was agreed that the survey would be delivered to every house in the Village as per the previous survey by the end of January.

It was decided that the surveys would be delivered with the Village Newsletter.

	
	
	

	7.5.23
	
	Village Plan & Costings
The Council agreed that this would be considered further when the Council had undertaken the Village Survey.

	
	
	

	8.5.23
9.5.23
10.5.23
11.5.23

	
	Vehicle Activated Sign (VAS)
Cllr Shepherd outlined that the order for the VAS had now been submitted and that the order had been acknowledged.

The Clerk reported that monies had been received from the County Council and we should aim to have the project delivered on time to qualify for the Area Partnership grant of £1,000.

It was agreed that the Clerk check that the sign would be covered under the current insurance policy.
Maintenance – Parking – Village Green
It was reported that there continued to be issues with parking on the Village Green concerning events taking place at the Church.

Cllr Chapman explained that there could be more parking on the Village Green by removing the bollards.

Cllr Shepherd explained that there had been an issue due to a funeral taking place with more than 200 attendees. Cllr Shepherd agreed to contact Reverend Lawton to improve the situation.

It was noted that the Vicar had introduced improved signage for events taking place at the Church.

Planning Applications and Updates

Cllr Shepherd updated the meeting that he had checked the planning portal and the application for Dalesend was still pending.
Finance
Receipts & Payments
The Clerk outlined current financial position of the Council and the accounts are appended to the Minutes.
The Report was agreed by Councillors.
Precept Setting 2023/24

The Clerk prefaced his remarks by stating that the Council remained in a robust financial position.

The Clerk also outlined that the Council had successfully delivered a number of projects which had been funded through grant funding and not through general taxation and use of the precept which was a credit to the work of current and former Councillors.
As part of the discussion the Clerk outlined that the Council was not exempt from the current inflationary pressures and that the Council in setting a budget should be mindful that would be the likelihood of increased costs in 203/24 particularly with regards to grass cutting.

The Clerk advised that the current level of funding in the Skipton Building Society should be viewed as the Council’s reserves and that this money should be protected as a prudent level of reserves for the Council in future financial years.

In his report the Clerk set out that whilst the Council was in a position in the current Financial Year to freeze its precept that this would not be sustainable going forward because of current levels of inflation and that Councillors should be advised to increase the Precept as a gradual increase as opposed to being forced to undertake a larger increase in another financial year.

A wide ranging discussion was held with regards to a proposed increase in the Council’s Precept.

As part of the discussion, it was agreed that an increase in Council resources was required to assist with inflation pressures and to help the Council undertake a larger portfolio of activities.

It was agreed that the Precept for the 2023/24 Financial Year be increased from £4,028 to £4,428 which represents a 9.9% increase which would be the equivalent of 9 pence per week.


	12.5.23
	
	Defibrillator Rota – 

February –  Cllr Stratton
March – Cllr Whitehead

	
	
	

	13.5.23
14.5.23
15.5.23
	
	Reports from other bodies including the District Council and the County Council
Cllr Ormston reported on planning matters which included the fact that he had spoken against the application at Akebar Caravan Park which had been refused.
Cllr Ormston also said that he was continuing to monitor the situation at Northfields Farm as the bunds had not been put in place as agreed during the planning process.
Cllr Ormston also reported that the Corporate Board had approved £240,000 of works at the Richmond Swimming Pool as well as a further £90,000 towards play park improvements.

Cllr Shepherd reported that the Atkinson Clarke Trust would meet in February and that the YLCA was due to meet on 2nd February.

Mrs Whitehead reported that the next meeting of the Community Events Committee would take place on 23rd January and requested a Parish Councillor be in attendance.

There were no immediate events, but a Sub Committee had been formed with Newton-Le-Willows to celebrate the Coronation.

Urgent Matters 
It was reported that there had been issues with regards to blocked drains on Pastures Green.  It was agreed this would be an item for the next newsletter.

A matter concerning the house build on The Village Green was raised and it was agreed that a letter be sent to the owners about the precarious nature of the ongoing development.

Date and time of the Next Meeting
It was agreed that the next meeting of the Parish Council would take place on the 14th March 2023 at 7.30pm.
It was also agreed the AGM would be on 16th May 2023.

At the conclusion of business, the Chairman paid tribute to the outgoing Clerk and thanked him for all his work over the last 6 years and made a presentation to him. 

Jon MacNamara thanked the Councillors for their kindness and wished the Council and the new Clerk all the very best for the future.

The meeting closed at 20.45pm
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Jon MacNamara- Parish Clerk
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